January 5, 2018

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the December 13, 2017 Meeting

The December meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held December 13, 2017 at Godfathers Pizza; 7002 Johnson Drive; Mission, Kansas. There were 11 in attendance. Mike Rogers, chapter chairman, was in charge.

Rogers opened the business meeting at 12:13PM. He asked Ben Weiss, secretary/treasurer, to read the minutes of the November meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Steve Hendrix and the second by John Beck. The motion passed.

Mike mentioned that SBE national has developed a new membership benefit. It's called SBE Membership Plus. By paying an extra membership fee members can take advantage of a host of additional services. Details are available on the SBE national website.

Kirk Chestnut, KC Metro EAS Chairman, remarked that the National Weather Service has missed several RWTs for unknown reasons.

Ron Rockrohr, chapter certification chairman, reminded us that the next opportunity to take exams is February 2-12 and the deadline to sign up is December $31^{\rm st}$. The next opportunity will be at the NAB convention April $10^{\rm th}$. The deadline for registration is March $2^{\rm nd}$.

John Gray, program chairman, indicated that he is still looking for meeting programs. If anyone has an idea for a program or would like to present a program he would be interested in hearing from you.

There was some discussion about the first responder issue and pass cards. Bottom line is not much progress has been made regarding the issue.

The motion to adjourn was by Kirk and the second by Steve Hendrix.

There was no formal program so there was a general discussion of engineering topics.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary/Treasurer